
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, December 12, 2022
APPROVED
SB Members Present: Rebecca H. Pine, Vice Chair; Matthew F. Pisani, Clerk; Alison S. Manugian, 
SB Members Absent:  John F. Reilly, Chair; Peter Cunningham, Member
 Also Present: Mark W. Haddad, Town Manager; Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager; The Sustainability Commission Members, David Southwick; Andrew Scott; Charlotte Weigel; Alison Dolbear Peterson, Phil Francisco and Bruce Easom
Ms. Pine called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and reviewed the agenda. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Mr. Haddad wanted to congratulate Mr. Easom and the team he put together, to help secure the grant for the Prescott elevator. This afternoon they received word that the Town was awarded the $250,000 grant. The contract was signed by Mr. Haddad earlier today for the Town. The next step is to put the contract out to bid.
Mr. Haddad also wanted to take a moment to congratulate our Town Clerk Dawn Dunbar for the work she did running the recount for the First Middlesex Representative Race here in Groton.  She was assisted her two Assistant Town Clerks, and the Election Workers. 

Mr. Pisani made an announcement for the Fire Chief. On Saturday, January 14, 2023 at 9:00 a.m., there will be a recruitment coffee hour at the Fire Station. This is a great opportunity if anyone wants to join the Call Fire Department and see what it’s all about. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS
No Comments
TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT
1. Consider Ratifying the Town Manager’s Appointment of Kayla Savage as a Communications Officer and Michael Hartnett as the Alternate Member to the Minuteman Nashoba Health Group.
Ms. Manugian made a motion to ratify the Town Manger’s appointment of Kayla Savage as a Communications Officer. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Pisani made a motion to ratify the Town Manager’s appointment of Michael Hartnett as the Alternate Member to the Minuteman Nashoba Health Group. Ms. Manugian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
2. FY24 Budget Development Update- 
Mr. Haddad, Ms. Patricia Dufresne, and Ms. Kara Cruikshank will meet with School Superintendent Dr. Laura Chesson and Finance Director Sherry Kersey to see where the school stands with their preliminary FY24 budget development. Depending on the information that is received, Mr. Haddad said he may schedule a meeting in Joint Session with the Select Board and Finance Committee next Monday to discuss their anticipated budget impacting his proposed FY2024 Operating Budget and to receive more guidance.
3. Update on the Select Board Meeting Schedule Through the End of the Year

Mr. Haddad would like to update the meeting schedule that will take the Board through the end of the year:

Monday, December 19, 2022 
Finance team Update on New Growth, etc.

Monday, December 26, 2022
No Meeting (Christmas Holiday)

Monday, January 2, 2023

No Meeting (New Year Holiday)

Monday, January 9, 2023

FY 2024 Town Manager’s Budget Presentation

Mr. Haddad requested authorizing one Select Board Member and the Town Manager to sign Warrants for the next thirty days. 

Ms. Manugian made a motion to authorize one Select Board Member and the Town Manager to sign Warrants for the next thirty days.  Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously
SELECT BOARD ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION AND ACTION
1. Consider Approving Two One-Day All Alcohol Liquor Licenses for the Thurston-Krikoria wedding, to be held on Friday, January 13, 2023 (6:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.)  and Saturday, January 14, 2023 (10:00 a.m. to midnight) at Grotonwood.
2. Ms. Manugian made a motion to grant the two One-Day All Alcohol Liquor licenses for the Thurston-Krikoria wedding to be held on Friday, January 13, 2023 (6:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.)  and Saturday, January 14, 2023 (10:00 a.m. to midnight) at Grotonwood.  Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
SUSTAINABILITY COMMISSION REPORT
Mr. Francisco wanted to thank the Select Board for having the Sustainability Commission at this evening’s meeting. They wanted to take the time to meet with the Select Board to explain what they have accomplished over 2022 and also to show them what they have planned for the future. 
Ms. Alison Dolbear Peterson gave an update on The Groton Center Pollinator Habitat. She said the pollinator habitat is a Conservation project to help offset the loss on pollinator habitats. When it is completed, it will be a long term, low maintenance habitat for native butterflies, bees, and hummingbirds. She explained the importance of Pollinators and to our ecosystem’s. The grounds are easily accessible to the public. Accomplishments last season for the Commission are:  a building the stone walking path, two stone patios, a granite bench, installing additional plants, and a birdbath with a solar fountain. Their goal for next year is to purchase and plant perennials, purchase a picnic table and umbrella, and to complete the habitat. Mr. Francisco said it has become a beautiful place to visit. 
Mr. Bruce Easom said in the fall there was a Tire Collection & Recycling Initiative. The incentive was to encourage Groton Residents to collect up old tires and be able to drop them off at the Transfer Station to be recycled. Also, they waived the normal $4 per tire drop off charge. Mr. Easom said there were two events: On October 1, 2022, they collected 55 tires and on November 5, 2022, a total of 145 tires were collected. In the Spring they will continue.
Ms. Charlotte Weigel said the Sustainability Commission would like to work with the Select Board and other town entities towards reducing Groton’s town-wide greenhouse gas emissions. Currently Groton has not done a complete inventory of town-wide emissions. Ms. Weigel said understanding the amount and distribution of town emissions can inform strategy for reductions and to hit state mandated targets.
Mr. Francisco said he thinks it would be important for the town to have a Sustainability Education initiative. This will help adults in town to have informational/educational seminars to focus on Sustainability. The big picture is to have a series of 12 Sessions, Spanning 7 Core Topic Areas. The Commission shared an outline of their curriculum.
The Commission shared their requests for Select Board support:

Workshop/working Group Meeting(s) Align 2023 initiatives Work:
· Liaison relationships with important processes- Master Plan, Green Communities, Destination Groton, GELD, Planning Board etc.
· Exploring Possibilities for more sustainable plans for Groton’s Public buildings.
· Plans for increasing photovoltaic energy generation and battery use for the Town.
· Managing and preparing a potential MA Mosquito Spraying “Opt-Out” request.
Funding Support from the Select Board

· For Tire Recycling and Pollinator-garden program and Commission Communications.
· Amount Needed $15K to support all the activities.
Mr. Haddad asked if the $15K would be a one-time request or an Annual Appropriation? Mr. Francisco explained for each project it may be different. Mr. Haddad recommended submitting a Warrant Article making a request for the $15K for the Spring Town Meeting. If a project takes longer than a year for completion, the Town Accountant has the ability to encumber the money into the next fiscal year. Mr. Haddad said the Warrant opens in January. The Warrant Article can always be removed if another source of funding is found.

Comments/Questions from the Select Board:

Ms. Pine said if the Board would like to update the charge for the Sustainability Commission, this would need to be brought back to Town Meeting. 

Ms. Manugian asked Mr. Haddad if there is an opportunity for tires to be dropped off anywhere else, other than the transfer station? Mr. Haddad said we can ask Tom Delaney if we can get a trailer set up at the Highway Garage in West Groton.
Ms. Manugian said to the Commission she would highly encourage them to get some students/kids involved as they are eager to go along with all these things. Mr. Francisco agrees with Ms. Manugian. 
Mr. Pisani thanked the Commission. He believed 2023 will be a great year great for them.

Ms. Pine said to the Sustainability Commission she is really impressed with everything the Commission has have done so far. Mr. Francisco was looking for guidance from the Select Board on what they should work on moving forward. Ms. Pine believes the Commission should work on the things that they are most passionate about. Ms. Pine said would like to print off the provided brochure to hand out at Town Meeting.
The Sustainability Commission generally meets the third Tuesday of every month at The Groton Center at 7:00pm.

DESTINATION GROTON COMMITTEE REPORT

The Destination Groton Committee had to reschedule from this evening due to illness on the committee.
OTHER BUSINESS
Ms. Pine asked if at this time, does PFAS in the ground or in the water disrupts us from granting building permits Mr. Haddad said there has been no restrictions at this point.
There was no other business to discuss at this time. 
MINUTES 
Ms. Manugian made a motion to approve the amended minutes of the regularly scheduled meeting on December 5, 2022. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried by unanimous vote.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:06PM
Approved:  _____________________________

_________________________________

      
   
Matthew F. Pisani, Clerk


respectfully submitted: Kara Cruikshank, 









Executive Assistant to the Town Manager
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